

## FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF Environmental Protection

Bob Martinez Center 2600 Blair Stone Road Tallahassee, FL 32399-2400 Ron DeSantis Governor

Jeanette Nuñez Lt. Governor

Noah Valenstein Secretary

May 14, 2019

By Email thawkins@wm.com

Mr. Tom Hawkins Trail Ridge Landfill, Inc. 5110 U.S. Highway 301 Baldwin, Florida 32234

RE: Response to Notification of Seep Repair Completion Trail Ridge Landfill-Class I (WACS # 33628)

Dear Mr. Hawkins:

This letter serves as a response to CDM Smith's letter dated May 3, 2019, regarding the referenced subject. The Department received the letter via email on May 3, 2019. Based upon review of the submitted document, the Department has no objections.

If you have any questions or require additional information, please feel free to contact me by phone at (850)-245-8735 or email to <u>Joe.Dertien@FloridaDEP.gov</u>.

Sincerely,

Joe Dertien, P.E. Solid Waste Section

Permitting and Compliance Assistance Program

Copies furnished to:

Jeff Foster, City of Jacksonville, <u>JFoster@coiner</u>
Greg Mathes, Trail Ridge Landfill, Inc., <u>gmathes@wm.com</u>
Lisa Sterling, P.E., CDM Smith, Inc., <u>SterlingLM@cdmsmith.com</u>
Jeff Schroer, FDEP Northeast District, <u>Jeffrey.Schroer@FloridaDEP.gov</u>
Cory Dilmore, P.E., FDEP Tallahassee, <u>Cory.Dilmore@FloridaDEP.gov</u>